	
	

	Dearne and District Football club
	MEETING
DATE: 10th July 2011



	Attendees
	Apologies

	Kerry Hand
	KH
	Gareth Cooper
	GC
	Susan Scott
	SS

	Matt Oxley
	MO
	Corrie Winks
	CW
	Shaun Nowel
	SN

	Helen Leyshon
	HL
	Steve Holmes
	SH
	Louise Clark
	LC

	Ray Bacon
	RB
	Andy Clayton
	AC
	Tom Ray
	TR

	Nic Hall
	NH
	Jo Jenkins
	JJ
	Neil Sucevic
	NS

	Jason Gomersann
	JG
	Tony Jamasb
	TJ
	
	

	Peter Wade
	PW
	Tony Jamasb
	TJ
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


August Notes Summary

Committee Notes

Team Managers requested CRB check forms and League registration forms. Jo Jenkinson will supply any forms required to managers and arrange for Steve to copy as needed. It has been noted that all registration forms are completed to allow us to get the Charter Standard.
Kerry requested all team managers supply match reports as soon as possible after games to allow her to submit to the local papers.

Team Managers were required to submit all subs to the treasury in timely manner. Jo Jenkinson advised she would check with Louise what funds were outstanding for trophies.

Steve advised teams that all teams owed the club funds £90.86. This is a monthly team £40 subs charge and a one off £46.86 insurance premium cost. It was advised that player subs should be £2 per attendance.

Treasurer’s report announced that there was currently £736.29 available in club funds however £505 was due to be paid for the annual insurance. 3 League rule books have been purchased using the under 8’s sub money.
Team News

· Andy Clayton advised Dearne Dribblers (under 6’s) 15 – 16 children have been training through the summer. These will feed the under 7’s team next year. We should look at doing something similar in spring 2012. It may be wise to advertise next year as not many clubs do toddlers football skills sessions. It should be noted not many young girls showed an interest and may have been intimidated by the boys.
· Under 7’s are registered. Kit has been purchased with their subs. There are enough players for an A & B team.
· Under 8’s are registered and have an A & B team. Their first league game will be on Sunday 12th August.
· Under 9’s were having issues registering team members. 9 players are registered, although 4 are under 8. It was advised that at the County AGM meeting the following rule changes had been advised by the FA:-

· County FA have said that Under 8’s cannot play at Under 9’s from September 2011

· Girls are allowed to play up to Under 13 now

· Primary school children should not play with secondary school pupils

· Referee rule passed (If no qualified ref then to be offered in first instance to opposing team to provide



Pete Wade advised that he may need to advertise for the under 11’s blacks

· Nick Hall advised under 11’s Red had registered 9 players. The under 11’s would be playing at home on Sunday.

· Under 12’s have signed on 12 players. They are in the process of being registered.
· Under 14’s have sufficient players to start the season.

· Corrie Winks advised that 2 players have left the under 13’s team, however they have sufficient numbers to be registered with the league.

· Under 16’s require a new team manager as Helen Leyshon doesn’t feel she has sufficient football knowledge to progress them. Andy Clayton will speak to Lee Turner and see if he is interested. It should be noted that the under 16 boys also need to advertise for a goal keeper.
· Girls have an under 7’s & under 8’s team, with enough players registered with the league.

· Under 10’s girls team has folded as not enough interest shown.

· Under 11’s girls team has been registered.

· Under 15’s girls team has had 10 players registered.

· Senior Ladies team has been registered and a sponsor has been sourced. The Ladies team has also purchased it own kit. Two friendlies played. They drew with the Doncaster Deaf team 2-2 and beat Barnsley Ladies 3-1.

· Under 11’s boys purchased nets from the under 13’s. All nets should be kept in the green shed and stored in good condition. Managers advised people were not taking care of other team’s equipment and the nets in the red bag had become damaged. All nets will be checked for damage and any repairs will be completed.

Any other Business
· Tankersley Fire service will provide First aid training for £15 per head and will do onsite at the Goldthorpe Reform if 15 people show an interest. Andy Clayton would collect names and sort.
· A JCB would be attending the training field to carry out building work 10th September. There may be money available from the trust fund to fence off the works area.
· There is currently no access to the field, which may cause issues in proposed summer gala. Jo Jenkinson will check access, it may be necessary to write to the local council. If the gala cannot be held in the field we should contact Dearneside Leisure centre and see if we can access the area where Dearneside school stood.
· The spare field key needs to be left to allow the managers to access the field. Andy will speak to Susan.
· A parents meeting needs to be arranged, it may also be beneficial for managers to advise parents they can attend the monthly Dearne and District committee meeting.
Team playing fields
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Ladies Senior
Action Point Summary
	Owner
	Action
	Update
	Completion Date

	SH
	Check and confirm availability to coach the under 15’s 
	04/09/11 Ongoing
	Early August

	TJ/JJ
	Collate, Complete and Return Respect campaign documentation.
	04/09/11 Ongoing
	Late August

	KH
	Start preparing for Christmas Raffle and source prizes
	04/09/11 Ongoing
	Early Sept

	All
	Agree plans for Dearne District Gala 2012. Agree Gala Committee.
	04/09/11 Ongoing
	Early sept

	All
	Agree match report process
	04/09/11 Completed all managers to supply Kerry with reports to collate and report to local press.
	Late August.

	All
	Charter Standard requires all coaches to be up to date with Safe Guarding children certificate and First aid. All coaches to check and supply details to JJ
	04/09/11 Ongoing. Andy C collating attendees for first aid training.
	Late August

	AC
	To submit a team for Welfare 6 a side tournament.
	04/09/11 Completed
	

	JJ
	All players to be submitted to the Millennium League.
	04/09/11 Completed
	Late August.

	TJ/KM
	TJ to supply Kerry with emblem so she can place advertisement for players. We need to advertise for majority of teams and a goal keeper for the under 16’s.
	
	


Next Meeting: Sunday 2nd October 
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